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	Ref:  KL/
Rephad Primary School and Nursery    
Ladies Walk
Stranraer
DG9 8BW
	Any enquiries please contact:
Mrs Karen Logue; Head Teacher
Mrs Eilidh Paisley; Nursery Manager
Tel: (01776) 704195
Email: gw08officerephad@ea.dumgal.sch.uk 
      


	





9.10.23

Dear Parent / Carer,

We can’t believe it is the end of the term, and there are many busy things coming up in term 2 to look forward to.  We have really enjoyed getting to know your children in their new class or nursery settings as well as having opportunities to meet you as parent/carers during various events. 

[image: ]A huge thank you to everyone who supported the recent MacMillan Coffee Morning by sending in baked goods and/or donating money.  The P5/6 class did a great job ensuring all our guests were well looked after.  They were also using new technologies which meant anyone who couldn’t make the event could use a QR code displayed within the community to make a donation.  Once everything was totalled we found out on Thursday 5th October that the final amount was just short of £1000.  That is an amazing total and I know will go to good use with such an important charity that has had links to many of in the Rephad wider family.


STAFFING
Through the term there have been various staff changes and a few more will be taking place into the new term.
Mrs Hastings, nursery nurse, retired a few weeks back.  She was very taken back by how many people recognised her efforts as she was preparing to leave.  She did enjoy the children’s goodbye’s within the nursery as well as the school assembly.  We do hope she drops in to say hello every now and then while she enjoys new routines and more time with her family after 23 years of dedicated support at Rephad.
Miss Rachael Murray started her maternity leave 29th September and we can’t wait to hear when her wee bundle arrives.  Miss Dewar starts her maternity leave on 13th October and she will enjoy spending time with her daughter until she finds her hands full with two lovely children.
Mrs Adele McMillan will be heading back to Penninghame Nursery after supporting Rephad Nursery since April last session.  We appreciate everything she has done to guide the nursery and wish her the best as she returns to her substantive post.
Miss M McMillan has joined the Learning Assistant team.  We look forward to getting to know her through the rest of the session as she supports our classes and pupils.
Miss Loch has accepted a part-time permanent post within the nursery and we have several other posts we are advertising for in the nursery.  We will inform you as these roles are recruited.
Mrs Slavin is covering the end of Mrs Gorman’s leave into November, Mrs Gorman will return part-time with Mrs Slavin covering the other part of the role.
Mrs Sutherland our ASL teacher has accepted a post within a secondary school and also leaves this week.  When we return after holidays, Mrs Baird will take over the role of ASLT teacher.  To allow this to happen, Miss McClymont will join our teaching staff through to the end of the session to cover Mrs Baird’s teaching commitment. One of the days will involve Miss McClymont covering the P4/5 class on a Monday.

And finally, we are very sad to have to say goodbye to Mrs McGeoch, our amazing senior clerical assistant.  She has been at Rephad for almost 8 years and will begin a new role as of 30th October.  I am quite sure most of you have had a chance to speak with her when you have visited or called the school.  We are all going to miss her immensely and appreciate everything she has done to support our school in being a welcoming, helpful and patient first point of contact for the school and nursery on top of the hundreds of other tasks she completes on a weekly basis. We are recruiting for the post and will inform you when it is filled but meanwhile we will have someone covering 2 days a week to support Mrs Morrison in the office.

Best wishes to everyone as they adapt to new roles and routines.

STUDENTS
There are several students joining us in both the school and nursery starting after the holidays.  The work experience gained from these placements is very important to the students as they work towards credits for courses.  Many of us will have been in similar positions while gaining our credentials in a wide variety of career roles.  We know you will also support the students as they develop their skills and abilities with the support of our mentoring staff.


RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOLS SILVER AWARD
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Description automatically generated]We continue to work on our action plan for our Silver Award.  The next meeting of our Steering Committee will be after we return from the October term holiday on Thursday 2nd November at 2:00 pm.  The staff representatives in school are Mrs Gratton, Mrs Mitchell and 
Mrs Johnstone and Mrs Morrison represents the nursery.  Two parent representatives are Ms Roberts and Mrs Heppenstall.  The P5-P7 members of the Pupil Council also sit on the committee.  
Our action plan is listed below for your reference.  We will keep you up-to-date as we go through the process.  Weekly assemblies continue to share information about children’s rights and the UNCRC articles but we are also building on our community and global links. 


FUNDRAISING
The support given to the school and local charities is just amazing this term.  
· As already mentioned our McMillan Coffee Morning raised almost £1000
· The Autumn Ramble will take place on Wednesday 11th October after being postponed for poor weather.  Any donations you can make are greatly appreciated as the support the purchase of multiple site licenses used in school and at home as well as many other materials required for children to have positive experiences.
· Thank you to those of you who supported the Book Fair.  We will receive a credit with Scholastic based on the money raised.  We will use this to purchase further print resources for children.
· Parent Council have several fundraising opportunities coming up and they will be listed later in the newsletter.


COMMITTEES
Pupil committees are supporting improvements and events within the school.  We made a decision this year to keep children on for an extra term to help with transition.  New committee members will be voted in after the holidays.
Along with our Eco Committee, Reading Committee and Pupil Council, we are adding a Sports Committee to help with gaining our Sports Scotland Award.  We hope lots of children will put themselves forward to join in these important pupil voice committees.


SCHOOL BLOG
Our blog has reference information for you.  School, nursery and class newsletters, various reports and links to authority policies.  We hope you find it helpful.  Use the link below to access the site.
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/rephadconnects


[image: ]EXTRA CLOTHING
Sometimes at school there are wee accidents where someone’s clothing gets wet or muddy.  We like to keep a stock of items to help support as a child needs it.  We do have some newly purchased underwear and socks but our stock of trousers, shorts, skirts, polos etc for all ages seems to have dwindled.  If you have items you could donate it would be a great benefit.  You may wish to add a change of clothes in a bag for your child if you feel it is appropriate to their needs.


HALLOWEEN
[image: ]We will not be dressing up in Halloween costumes on Tuesday 31st October, children will wear their school uniform as normal when they return after the holiday break.  Children will be involved in Autumn or Halloween related activities in school that day.
Nursery children are able to wear a costume, if they wish, advice will go out in a newsletter from the nursery later in the week.A Hallowe’en Dress-Up Disco will take place on Wednesday 1st November with the first 45 minute disco starting at 6:00pm for P1 and P2 pupils.  Further details will follow from Parent Council later in the week for all the discos.

CHRISTMASThis Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND

Time does fly and once again we are rolling around to Christmas events.  We are delighted that we will be able to have both a school show and a Nursery Nativity which families can attend.  Children’s Party dates will also be organised just after the break and we will share any information you need as soon as possible.  
· The school show will have two performances on Tuesday 19th December at 10:00 am and 6:30 pm at Stranraer Academy. (Please note the change of date from Thurs 14th Dec due to access to the academy). A limited number of tickets will be available to each family for both events and information about accessing tickets will be shared in November.
· The Nursery Nativity will take place as well in the School Hall, dates to be confirmed.  Again there will be limited numbers of seats available.  Please be aware if your child does not regularly attend nursery that day or morning, they will still be part of the event.  We ask that these Children are brought to the hall prior to the event and an adult remains for the event to support our staffing ratios.
· Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day will both take place on Friday 8th December.


RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOLS (UNITED NATIONS CONVENTIONS OF THE RIGHTS OF THE CHILD)
After earning our Bronze Award in March we are now building up towards our Silver Award which we hope to be assessed for by the end of the session.  Our Steering Committee is now up and running and includes pupils, staff and parents.  We meet again Thursday 2nd November.
Weekly assemblies also include information about different UNCRC articles and the rights are further explored and linked within classroom experiences.  The nursery is involved in our process by ensuring children are well supported in developing an initial understanding of their rights.  
Our Silver Plan is linked to the bottom of the newsletter for your reference.  We will continue to inform you of updates within our plan.


SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT AND PROGRESS REPORT
Our Progress report is attached to this email it outlines our progress last session and our improvements for this session with the nursery and the school.  We have embedded statements from our recent HMIe and Care Inspectorate report as part of our feedback.
We discussed the report at Parent Council last week and hope you take some time to read it as well.

PARENT COUNCIL
Parent council had their first meeting Thursday 5th October.  The next meeting will be Thursday 7th November in the school and all parents from school and nursery are encouraged to attend.  You do not need to be a committee member to attend meetings as you are a member of our school community.
· [image: ]Parent Council are organising a Christmas Fayre that will take place Saturday 26th November at the Millenium Centre.  More information will follow but they will will be looking for volunteers to help with raffles, teas and other aspects of the event. 
· Christmas Cards will also be a part of their fundraising.  The cards will be completed in school after the October break and hopefully will be back to you in time to send off for holiday greetings.  All children will complete a card but it is your choice to purchase them.
· The Parent Council have also been able to access funding from Tesco.  When you go into our local Tesco, please leave your blue chip in the Rephad choice.  There will be a nominal donation to the school, but if we have the winning amount of chips there could be a more significant donation to help purchase a wider variety of reading materials to engage all our readers.  


I want to thank all of you as parent/carers for your support through the first term as well as thank the staff for their hard work and dedication.

We hope everyone in the school and nursery has a restful and enjoyable break and we look forward to seeing children and staff return on Monday 30th October.  

In regards,

Karen Logue
Head Teacher,   Rephad Primary School and Nursery
[bookmark: _GoBack]
SILVER AWARD PLAN REPHAD PRIMARY
	Strand A: Teaching And Learning About Rights
The United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC) is made known to children, young people and adults who use this shared understanding to work for improved child well-being, school improvement, global justice and sustainable living.
1. Children, young people and the wider school community know about and understand the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child and can describe how it impacts on their lives and on the lives of children everywhere.

ACTIONS
	Involve families in the process
	Start Steering Committee
	Use Assemblies as focus for UNCRC articles

	Teachers embedding articles into lessons as appropriate to the topics
	Link events to the Rights Respecting School’s calendar and wider global events
	Continue training for staff to support development process




	Strand B: Teaching And Learning Through Rights – Ethos And Relationships
Actions and decisions affecting children are rooted, reviewed and resolved through rights. Children, young people and adults collaborate to develop and maintain a school community based on equality, dignity, respect, non-discrimination and participation; this includes learning and teaching in a way that respects the rights of both educators and learners and promotes well-being.
1. In school children and young people enjoy the rights enshrined in the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child. 
2. Relationships are positive and founded on dignity and a mutual respect for rights
3. Children and young people are included and are valued as individuals and are involved in making decisions about their education.

ACTIONS
	To ensure all children feel safe while at school.
	Continue authority based training linked to Anti-bullying education for all staff within the school.

	Use newsletters to promote further information about Rights Respecting Schools.
	Gather further information about why some children do not enjoy school and how to improve their perceptions.




	Strand C: Teaching And Learning For Rights: Participation, Empowerment And Action
Children are empowered to enjoy and exercise their rights and to promote the rights of others locally and globally. Duty bearers are accountable for ensuring that children experience their rights.  
The United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC) is made known to children, young people and adults who use this shared understanding to work for improved child well-being, school improvement, global justice and sustainable living.
1 Children, young people know their views are taken seriously.
2 Children and young people are involved in their community and aware of the global impact of rights.

ACTIONS
	Continue process of promoting rights and work of pupil committees to gather ideas.
	Promote links within the local community to understand how they can help their local area.
	Make links to global partners to share about rights in other countries.










SCHOOL APP FOR PARENT/CARERS – INFORMATION ABOUT SAFEGUARDING AND DIGITAL USE,

All other school communication is through email or text or printed letter.
Code 7440
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FOR CHILDREN  P4-P7                                                                                                                                                       CODE: 9342
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